

The KofC's meet every 3rd Thursday of the month at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. All men of the parish are welcome to attend. The next Meeting will be July 20, 2017.



The Knights are collecting all beverage cans and bottles as a fundraiser for their projects. If you have any that they can come and get, please call Troy Stewart at (541) 519-4696 to schedule a pick-up.

There will be no breakfasts for the months of June-August.



There will be no Bingo for the months of June, July, and August. See you next fall.

Altar Society News

June Duties

Funeral Dinners—6: Albs—7: Coffee Hour—9: No Duty—10

It is a reality!!! Thanks to a very generous donor, we now have enough money to go forward on buying the dishwasher. We will be installing it this summer. Prior to installation we will be doing a major clean-up of the kitchen. Volunteers needed!



After finding a **broken** table left in the parish hall with just a note on it saying it was broke, the Parish has decided it will no longer lend table and chairs. The table and

chairs are to remain in the parish hall and are not to be taken out for personal use. Thank you for your understanding.



We would like to welcome Joe and Patricia Claussen and daughter Natalia to our Parish. They have moved here from Kodiak Alaska and are a welcome

addition to our parish. Please take a moment to welcome them to our wonderful parish family.

There will no coffee hour for July & August during our Summer Break. We will return to having coffee hour in September at the Parish Picnic.

Religious Education

UPCOMING EVENTS



Summer Youth Camps: WALKING **WITH GOD 2017**

Middle School: July 13-16 Grades 4-6: July 20-23 Cynthia Norton will be chaperoning

a group to the Retreat Center for the Grades 4-6 session, if you have a child that would like to attend this session please contact Cynthia Norton at 541-523 -5652 or the Parish Office at 541-523-4521.



We are glad you are here!

Pray before the statue of Our Lady of Fatima at St. Thérèse



Please join us at St. Thérèse mission church in Halfway to honor Our Lady of Fatima. At 10 am on the 13th of each month we will pray the rosary and recite the Our Father, the Creed, and invoke the Mother of God for the Holy Father's intentions.

Pope Francis has granted a plenary indulgence opportunity to "the pious faithful who visit with devotion a statue of Our Lady of Fatima solemnly exposed for public veneration in any church, oratory or proper place during the days of the anniversary of the apparitions, the 13th of each month from May to October (2017), and there devoutly participate in some celebration or prayer in honor of the Virgin Mary." To obtain the plenary indulgence, the faithful must also fulfill the ordinary conditions.

To learn more about the plenary indulgences attached to the 100th anniversary of Our Lady's apparition at Fatima, go to